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First of all, | must thank all of your who have
chosen ‘supporting’ when making their
Christopherus purchases as this has enabled
us to 1) continue to subsidize the ‘low income’
option we make available to people purchasing
our materials 2) to take on a new member of
staff so that once again we have some
modicum of customer care and 3) to enable us
to create a self study course for Christopherus
homeschoolers (more below). Thank you all so
much!

So many new Christopherus homeschoolers! We are excited that so many families are
choosing to work with our curriculum but...we are very conscious of how many of you are
really struggling with this new way of being with your children. The learning curve from
Waldorf parent to Waldorf homeschooler is huge—very steep, very slow and very
challenging. Christopherus, like any true Waldorf curriculum, is not ‘open and go’ and for
those who come to Christopherus with a school mentality, who have not yet been able to
fully embrace being a homeschooler...well, folks are having a hard time.

Here is a page on our website with talks and links to help those of you trying to navigate
this major life change. My hope is that the talks especially will help you new
homeschoolers relax a bit, embrace ‘Not School at Home’ and find your own unique way
to meet the needs of your children, based on your strengths. Christopherus is here to help
—but it is not here to supplant your authenticity as a homeschooling parent.

Christopherus self-study course

As | became aware of the needs of our new Christopherus homeschoolers | saw that a
self-study course might help...and am now well on the way toward completing that! The
Course is comprised of videos, recorded talks and pdfs and is meant to help parents not
only deepen their understanding of Christopherus and of Waldorf education, but to
encourage and help them on their own paths of self-development. There are practical
videos showing, for example, how to model with clay, how to paint and color and draw.
There are talks on child development, on the curriculum, on presentation of material and
on story-telling. There are also study guides to the lecture series by Rudolf Steiner The
Kingdom of Childhood as well as on a book by Willi Aeppli on the twelve senses. There
are also three recorded phone calls with Christopherus homeschoolers: one about how
she manages with four children; one speaking about how she homeschools with an only
child; and the last is me talking to a former Waldorf teacher and director of education at a
Waldorf training institute and her journey via Christopherus to become a homeschooling
mother.

By October’s newsletter | should be able to direct you to a product page and possibly
introductory video to see whether this course might be of use to you. | might also know
how much it will cost!

Supply chains and the postal service

Part of the reality of the evolving ‘new normal’ is the breakdown of supply chains and
disturbances to postal services. As many of you know, our partner Paper Scissors Stone
is experiencing shortages from their many suppliers, many of whom are unable to tell PSS
when their products (crayons, recorders, craft materials and books) will once again be
available.

We are now exploring alternatives to the US postal service. Many of you know that it is in
its death throes---1 have spoken with a number of small online business owners and there
is a lot of panic and concern....this is not just about Christopherus by any means!

Too many international orders have gone missing in the past few months--we of course
have to replace these at our cost and the US postal service no longer gives refunds even
if one has taken out insurance on the parcel (which we always do). This is costing us too
much money to carry on in this way not to mention our frustration--and the huge frustration
of our customers outside the US.

Recently we have seen problems with domestic orders as well though they, like orders to
Canada, are not (yet?) too problematic.

In 17 years of business we have never had these problems.

For the moment, we have suspended all sales outside of the USA and Canada. We will let
people know via the announcement box at the top right of our homepage, here in this
newsletter, and on our facebook group, when international sales are once more available.

A big issue for us (aside from the fact that the USPS is one of the last bastions of good
union jobs with good benefits and we wanted to support that) is that both Fed Ex and UPS
charge far more for shipping (DSL is not an option as we are in a rural area).

We know we cannot charge higher shipping --so that means we must subsidize shipping
heavily. We already subsidize international at 15% and will have to increase this.

So....we will need your help. We need all of you who love and support Christopherus to
spread the word--if we can reach more customers, increase our volume of sales, then
subsidizing shipping will not be a burden for us and we will continue to be sustainable. We
will be watching our subsidized international sales especially carefully--please help
us be able to continue shipping to places such as Australia by letting fellow
Australian Waldorf homeschoolers know about Christopherus and encouraging
them to buy their curriculum from us.

One thing that makes us feel positive that together we will figure this out is the great
numbers of you who choose to pay 'break even' or 'supporting' for your curriculum. If
everyone who could afford it did that, and if everyone told their friends about
Christopherus and urged them to buy directly from us, then | think we will be ok!

And just to say...we cannot print in other countries to avoid shipping costs as US paper
size and margins are different than that of the rest of the world and conversion is a huge
and costly rigamarole. We do not want to sell our materials as pdfs—we have done that a
bit over the years, especially of those publications which we then update or rewrite (such
as the Curriculum Overview, kindergarten and Joyful Movement in the past few years) but
there are many issues which we have looked at exhaustively over the years, including 1)
as the world moves online we insist upon the importance of hard copy 2) pdfs are that
much easier to pirate, something which is already a problem for us 3) most of the non-
printable options for pdfs are tied in with Amazon which we avoid and 4) quite a few of our
current and upcoming publications are not suitable as pdfs as they are workbooks for
students.

We are working hard at finding an alternative and will have an announcement about this
soon.

Til October,
Blessings on your homeschool journey!
Donna



https://s.rs6.net/t?sid=1118817856277&e=X_sO4hqwMh0&c=1&r=1
https://s.rs6.net/t?sid=1118817856277&e=X_sO4hqwMh0&c=3&r=1
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=vyk8l4rab&p=oi
https://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=DLviral10
https://www.christopherushomeschool.com/
https://www.christopherushomeschool.com/peace-in-the-chaos/
https://www.waldorfsupplies.com/

